
PTO MEETING MINUTES 
September 15, 2005 

 
 
Attending:  Lisa Campbell, Ann Marie Dunn, Linda Neville, Chris Kinnally, 
Donna Brady, Lisa Canavan, Joe Doniger, Kim Fuda, Michelle Glennon, Susan 
Hanks, Marianne Harte, Maria MacIver, Kristin Olsen, Stephanie Peters, Linda 
Pompey, Kerrie Ryan, Sharon Striglio, Eileen Struzziery, Nancy Sullivan, Kristin 
Walsh, and Jill Whitcomb  
 
Welcome/Introduction:  Lisa welcomed existing and new members with 
introduction to Hull PTO. 
 
Minutes:  Motion to approve June and July Minutes made by Lisa – Unanimously 
Approved with one change to June’s minutes and two changes to July’s.  
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Linda reported that approximately $20,006.10 is currently 
in the account.  This amount does not include petty cash.  No outstanding bills.   
 
In addition, Linda asked for approval to purchase two deposit stamps – 
Unanimously Approved 
 
Funding Requests:  
Jacobs School, Ray Joyal requesting $300 for open house.  Bus transportation 
needed for 2 ½ hours - Unanimously Approved. 
 
Jacobs School, Ray Joyal requesting $700 to replenish playground equipment.  
Balls, hoola hoops etc. color coded to grade and costs approximately $100 per 
bag/grade – Unanimously Approved. 
  
High School, John Ford, principal and Joe Doniger requested money for Romeo 
& Juliet production from Boston which includes 4 theatric workshops for students.  
This would be held in April 2006 - $900 Approved. 
 
High School, Mimi Leary requested $250 for Celtics Basketball Game & Financial 
Literacy rally transportation – Pending.  Lisa getting more information for 
members. 
 
School Council Elections:  A discussion of the High School Candidates and 
Memorial and Jacobs School status was held.  Process discussed. 
 
Fund Raising Event(s) 2005-2006:   
The Spirit Bracelets have arrived and a selling strategy was discussed.  (School 
Open Houses, Book Fairs and sporting events.) 
  
 



 
 
The Magazine Drive will kick off in October.  PTO will profit at 40% of each sale.  
A Package will be given to Jacobs School students to sell or renew subscriptions.  
Memorial School has approximately 320 students which Ann Marie will follow-up 
with school for package distribution. 
 
Jacobs School Book Fair – AnnMarie looking for volunteers.  Nancy to cover 
Open House.  Memorial School Book Fair will be held in October. 
 
School Supplies - Maria MacIver discussed a school supply company that packs 
supplies needed for specific grades for a price.  PTO discussed. 
 
Market Day – Linda Neville discussed marketday.com site.  Currently not in 
Massachusetts and would need 250 students to start new site.  To be discussed 
at a later meeting with more information. 
 
Fall Festival Bake Off – Bake off pending. 
 
Volunteers:  Volunteers needed for PTO Mail Box pick up at the schools.  They 
are Nancy Sullivan, High School, Sharon Striglio, Memorial School, and Lisa 
Campbell, Jacobs School. 
 
Also discussed the need of volunteers for selling bracelets and Jacobs School 
Open House. 
 
PTO Mini Conference:  PTO Today is holding a mini conference in Mansfield in 
2 weeks for $10 should anyone be interested. 
 
South Shore Arts Collaborative – gives recommendations 
 
Pending Next Meeting:  Funding Form, Box Tops 
 
Misc:  Please remember to pay PTO Member dues at next meeting! 
  
 

NEXT MEETING 
OCTOBER 20th  


